Year of Planning
Assistant Professors
1 October 2012

Attendees: Jessie Dubreuil, Corina McKendry, Pedro de Araujo, Darrell Killian, Scott Krzych, Miroslav Kummel, Emily Chan, Naomi Wood 

Minutes:
1) Developing pedagogies; trying to figure out how to learn from each other. Trying to be a better teacher and create more effective writing; how do you incorporate teaching and writing in different disciplines? How do we cultivate conversations about our practices? Using team teaching as an opportunity to learn from colleagues. Roadblock is finding larger classrooms to accommodate 30+ person classes and finding time in which to collaborate, visit the classrooms of colleagues, and discuss what we do. 

2) Professors have limited access to knowledge about buildings on campus and teaching spaces, as well as access to different technologies. We need spaces for more collaboration and flexibility. Teaching with another professor provides great opportunities for professors to learn. Inviting others into classrooms does not need to be as formal as teaching a whole block but can be as informal as having another professor’s insights. 

3) [bookmark: _GoBack]Questions of accountability: How do we integrate feedback and reflection into our goals and create a culture of sensitive assessment? Is team teaching working for the students? We need progress reports, whether on campus or from conferences off campus, in order to decide whether it is effective. ETS biology test is trivia, which is de-emphasized in classrooms because memorization is not the same goal that the broader education system holds highly. Meetings between faculty could include factual evidence instead of just anecdotal discussions. Liaison between center for teaching and learning and professors could create confidential feedback for better understanding of effective teaching; professors can also serve this function. 

4) There is concern about adding more commitments for faculty; how can faculty have more time and space to do desired collaboration and events and to make collaboration meaningful? There is the idea of one less block of teaching that could be transformed into a collaborative block. When professors have so many commitments, teaching inevitably suffers, and what is the outcome? How do we incentivize the difficult work of developing pedagogies? Personal goals need to be compatible with departmental and institutional goals; inconsistency regarding incentives; how do you create more tangible results for professors who really impact students?  There is resistance asking senior faculty to collaborate on classes because everyone knows how busy professors are. 

5) The block is not as flexible as most think; the 9-12 system disallows professors to visit other classrooms. Students expect 9-12 class schedule, so the idea that professors “own” students from 9-3 is not as spontaneous or real as conceived, but for this to work it has to be institutionalized. This, however, can be difficult for athletes. The students demand less flexibility and more predictability. 

6) There seems to be a de-emphasis on our place; when you take a field trip students sometimes feel like it will necessarily be away from the Colorado Springs community, and the students don’t know, and potentially reject, the immediate area. There has not been a strong push to integrate into the local community. Potential animosity and resentment between community and CC: on the news CC was not mentioned on the ratings but AFA was. We need to recognize animosity, as historical as it may be, and address it. People just don’t know about CC, here or anywhere else. 

7) Athletics are a really important way that we connect with the broader community, but a lot of faculty members don’t appreciate this, don’t really care about sports, see them as a distraction from students’ “real” work of studying. Can we change this? Are we taking advantage of the possibilities that athletics presents for meaningful community outreach and positive visibility?

8) Idea of institutionalizing an annual undergraduate research conference that draws from the I-25 region. This could help us be better known among other CO schools, establish us as doing great research and supporting students and their research. Could just be a one-day conference, like the CS undergraduate conference that is held here in rotation with the AFA and UCCS, but annual, broader, and always held here. Or maybe two, divided very broadly by divisions. More general suggestion to expand and utilize connections among schools in the region.

9) Recruitment – What we’ve done well is the new website. Really important and new one was a huge improvement. Bad – facilities, especially science facilities. Olin is seriously unimpressive and there is some anecdotal evidence that it is so bad it drives science students away. Overall, students really care about functionality of space, classrooms, etc. 
